County Seat Restaurant in Hastings MI 01-11-14 8:06 pm 19 members

Regional Executive Report: Verne Wandell: We have had a great year in 2013. We have had consistent newsletters. We participated in the Auto Show in Grand Rapids. Our treasury is doing good. We introduced multi-class car racing at MIS. Our Majors race this year will be at Grattan Raceway. Our regional event was reasonably successful.

Verne presented pins for years of membership. Verne then presented our Outstanding Member of the Year Award to James Washburn.

Announcements:

Karen Crider: A fund was set up for Dan & Annie Pobgee through https://www.giveforward.com/fundraiser/l9r3/dan-pobgee-stroke-rescue.

Wayne Rogers: will not be able to provide a flatbed tow truck this coming year.

Tom Smolenski: announced that Brehm Rypstra passed away this past fall.

Susan Andrews: has made a photo album of the runoffs.

Karen Crider received the National Volunteer of the Year Award for Great Lakes Division while she was attending the 2013 Runoffs at Road America.

Auto Show: We will not be doing the Grand Rapids Auto Show this year. No car was available for us. It was a good effort this past year, but no new members were recruited.

Jim Washburn has published ads in several area newsletters to thank our members for working this past year.

Bruce Beauvais: Thank you to Verne for all the work he has been doing for WMR.

Sno-Drift Rally: There is a 60 car limit in Atlanta MI in the U.P.

Our next meeting will be February 8, 2014 (rather than the 1st).

Motion to adjourn by Bobbe Orr, seconded by Jim Washburn, approved.

Respectfully submitted, Mary Ellen Sickles, Recording Secretar